## Kempsford Church of England Primary School

"Together, we will RISE"

Kempsford, Gloucestershire, GL7 4EY admin@kempsford.gloucs.sch.uk

01285 810367 kempsfordschool.com



3<sup>rd</sup> March 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am writing to inform you of the outcome of our Ofsted inspection in early January. I am pleased to share with you the final report and the outcome rating of *Good* throughout the whole school, this is a fantastic achievement by the staff and children. I am genuinely thrilled that we have been recognised for the care and nurture provided at Kempsford.

The report will be listed on Ofsted website by the 9<sup>th</sup> March at which point we will update the wider community and add this latest inspection rating to any media communications.

You will notice that Mr. Mendum is listed as the head teacher, as he was the head at the time of the inspection. I feel it is appropriate to include his name; therefore, I am highlighting this to avoid any distress when you open the report. I know he would appreciate his name remaining on the report and he was pleased with the outcome.

I would like to take this moment to thank all the staff for the long hours and effort they put into the inspection and for their professionalism shown throughout the process. The report must adhere to strict word limitations and was unable to detail all the positive feedback the inspectors provided. These omissions included the positive values shown throughout the school, the nurture for all children and the engagement during lessons. The inspectors could not include these in the report but provided myself and Mr. Mendum with the positive feedback and we were delighted with the observations.

If you have any queries, please feel free to contact me at <a href="mailto:Chair@kempsford.gloucs.sch.uk">Chair@kempsford.gloucs.sch.uk</a>.

Yours sincerely,



Gemma Di-Lella Chair of governors











